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MEDIA BUREAU MAY 2 Uﬂg ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
TECHNICAL PROCESSING GROUP ' FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 MAIL STOP: 1800B3
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs @fcc.gov

Arizona Western College
P.O. Box 929
Yuma, AZ 85366-0929

Re: KAWC-FM; Yuma, AZ
Facility ID No. 2757
Arizona Western College
BPED-20070907ABF

Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned application for a minor change to a licensed facility to
serve Yuma, AZ.

An engineering review of the application reveals that the application is in violation of the
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA AND
THE GOVERNMENT OF THE UNITED MEXICAN STATES RELATING TO THE FM
BROADCASTING SERVICE IN THE BAND 88-108 MHZ (USA-Mexico Agreement). Specifically,
Specifically, the proposal is short-spaced to the third-adjacent channel Class B1 Mexican allotment
in San Luis Rio Colorado, Sonora, MX. Furthermore, the proposed interfering contour (97 dBu)
would cause prohibited contour overlap to the Mexican allotment’s protected contour (57 dBu).
Thus, the application fails to comply with the USA-Mexico Agreement.

In light of the above, Application BPED-20070907ABEF is unacceptable for filing pursuant to 47
C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and is HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.
§ 0.283.

Sincerely,

[tz & (i

Rodolfo F. Bonacci
Assistant Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: William K. Keane
Doug Vernier



